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Angel Tree Annual Mission Project 
 

Many of you look forward to our annual "Angel Tree" sponsored by our HSUMC Mission Team. This 
year because of COVID restrictions, the Department of Social Services of Southampton County is 
partnering with the Fraternal Order of Police #56 (Robert A. Hill, Sr. Cops and Kids Program) to 
make sure no one child is left out during the Christmas holiday. They are asking for our help again this 
year, but instead of picking an angel off of our tree, they would like for us to do one of two things: 
           

1. You may make a monetary donation with a check made out to High Street UMC with "Angel Tree" 
in the memo line. You may bring these checks to the church office or mail them. The donations should 
be in by Nov. 30. We will compile all of these checks and write one check from High Street UMC. 
            
2. Toys and educational materials will also be accepted for children up to 12 years of age. There is no 
price limit. The toys should be dropped off, unwrapped, at the church office hallway in the boxes         
provided no late than December 2. 
 
Thank you for supporting this project. Our goal is to help       
provide Christmas for children who are in need in our          
community.  If you have any questions, please give me a call.  
 
Ruthie Ponder (569-9449) 

Evan, Ruthie & Kathy delivering  Angel 
Tree gifts in 2019  

Robert A. Hill, Sr. Lodge #56 14th Annual Toy Ride October 17, 2020 
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A Prayer of Thanks in a Time of Distress 
By Nathan Decker 

 
 2020, more than any other in my life, has been a year of distress.  I say this because 
of COVID-19, the polarization of politics, the riots and violence.  I say this because of the 
death of my favorite Uncle, the loss of friends in the community, and fears about losing  
others.  I look at the world I live in and I no longer recognize this as the land of my          
ancestors.  When I turn to the Bible, I find I am not alone. 
 The Hebrews were taken into captivity in the year 597 BC.  They found themselves 
in a strange land.  Their ears were filled with strange music and sounds of different         
languages.  Their eyes beheld idols to gods and structures of power they didnôt recognize.  
Foreign smells flooded their senses making it difficult to remember what home, the Temple, 
and Jerusalem was like.  In response, the people worshipped through lament.   
 Lament is to vocalize the communal pain, anger, angst, and uncertainty.  Lament is to 
remember God and to call upon God for justice.  Psalm 137 comes to mind: 

 

By the Babylonian rivers we sat down and grief and wept; 
Hung our harps upon the willow, mourned for Zion when we slept. 

 

There our captors in derision did require of us a song; 
So we sat with staring vision, and days were hard and long. 

 

How shall we sing the Lordôs song in a strange and bitter land;  
Can our voices veil the sorrow? 
Lord God, help your holy band. 

-adapted from Psalm 137 by Ewald Bash 
 

 This November, let us worship whether in-person or online.  November is a month of 
remembrance.  Let us bring God our sorrow for those we have lost on All Saintôs Sunday.   
Let us remember those who served our nation as veterans on Veteranôs Day.  And let us, in 
worship, give thanks that through it all, God has been with us, come Thanksgiving. 

 Lament.  Remember.  And Worship.  Amen. 
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Congratulations to Zachary and Nichole Roback Wright  
on the birth of their daughter, Maddison Alyssa Wright  

born October 1, 2020.   
Proud grandparents are Jack and Kelly Jo Roback. 

 

Congratulations to Maddison Alyssa Wright  
on the Sacrament of Baptism  
on October 17, 2020.   

Proud parents are Zachary & Nichole Wright 
Proud grandparents are Jack & Kelly Jo Roback 

If you have prayer requests, please send them to 
the church office via email (hsumc@beldar.com) 
or by calling 562-3367. They will be kept         
confidential unless otherwise requested. 

Access Daily Devotionals by logging onto our 
website: www.highstreetumcva.org then select the 

Facebook button or go directly to 
 https://www.facebook.com/

High.Street.United.Methodist.23851/  
You do not need a Facebook account. 

A Thankful Hearté. 
 

We continue to be in such different times right now, especially in our church life, but for 
many reasons my heart has certainly been lifted and filled each week!  You all are so    
generous with your giving, whether you bring it by, mail it or do 
it online-you truly are amazing!  High Street UMC is blessed with 
some wonderfully big and generous hearts, and I thank God 
every day for being a part of this wonderful family of faith! 
 
Jennifer Carter Stephenson 

mailto:hsumc@beldar.com
http://www.highstreetumcva.org
https://www.facebook.com/


Happenings at High Street             November 2020 

4 

 

 

Remembering  Fourteen  

 
I have been thinking about the number 14 a lot lately. Carter was 14 years old when we 
lost him on that Sunday, November 5

th
 in 2006.  It has been 14 years-still hard for me to         

imagine! He has been gone from us as many years as he was with us. This anniversary 
hits a little harder than others.  
 
Carter was a good hearted soul with a smile and laugh that would light up a room, but 
he was also mischievous and stubborn at times. Carter could misbehave, but he was 
easily  redirected, most of the time! Those 14 years with him were filled with great   
memories! Here are just a few. He liked to watch regular kid videos as a young boy, but 
his favorite were Kentôs engineering and construction videos. He could talk shop with the 
best of them. I remember him asking a carpenter if he was going to put in a header and 
shoe molding. That carpenter looked at that 4 year old boy and just chuckled!  Carter 
loved music, and I remember at a Relay for Life event he requested Led Zeppelinôs 
ñStairway to Heavenò and Wayne the DJ smiled and said that he was too young to know 
that song! Carter regaled him with all the ñoldò songs that he knew. The DJ was          
impressed! Carter was thoughtful! He met a particular goal (Carter struggled with his 
reading at times) in the Accelerated Reading  Program in elementary school, and he 
could choose from quite a nice array of prizes for himself, but he selected a Nancy Drew 
book for me because he had heard me say they were one of my favorites. I cried with 
joy! There are a million more memories to share and write about, and we keep them 
close in our hearts. 
 
A Google search says that the number 14 is one of balance and harmony. Over these 
14 years without him, Kent, Rebecca and I have sought to find the balance and         
harmony, both in our grief and the need to honor and remember him, by living our lives 
as fully as we can. Joy, grace, and kindness win out, and because of the love and     
support of you all and this community, we can smile and cry and share the wonderful 
joys of the 14 years our precious Carter was with us. 
 

Jennifer Carter Stephenson 
November 2020 

 -a reflection on the 14th year after 
Carterôs death on November 5, 2006 


